
October 2023

1. Homecoming Week
a. Thank you to all who were involved in making homecoming week a HUGE

success! Especially Marcy Stout and Project Unit
2. The NHS Blood Drive was a great success! Thank you to Mr. Ernst and our NHS

students for their community service.
3. Redefining Ready - Ranger Ready

a. I am a part of a National Redefining Ready Cohort, along with our Sourcewell
Career Consultant Brianna Erickson, and we recently visited Mansfield School
District in Texas to see there pioneering work with Redefining Ready.

b. I have brought back a LOT of excellent information and action items.
i. Primary focus is creating students who are: Career Ready,

College/Training Ready, and Life Ready
c. These action items will be brought to our next Site Team meeting
d. I will have more to share with the school board in the coming months

4. THANK YOU to Pastor Dustin McCaleb and the Assembly of God Church for providing
our speaker, Terrence Talley, for out students in grades 7-12.

5. ACT Profile Report Class of 2023
a. We received a report of our student's ACT scores from the class of 2022. Here

are some highlights:
i. Our average composite score was 20.5 and the state average was 20.8
ii. We have been at or above the state average for the last five years
iii. We have been above state average in the Percent Meeting 3 out of 4

Benchmarks in 4 out of the past 5 years.

UPCOMING EVENTS:
Nov 6 & 9 - Parent/Teacher Conferences
Nov 9 - Early Out
Nov 10 - No School
Nov 13 - National School Psychologist Day
Nov 22 - ½ Day
Nov 23-24 - No School



Respectfully Submitted,

Jennifer Strom, Principal


